The Trustees in and for the City of Geary Utilities Authority met on the above date for a special meeting. In accordance with the open meeting law, the agenda and meeting notice were posted on the window of City Hall, 115 S. Broadway, before 5:00 pm Monday, January 29, 2018

Chairman, Bobby Allen, called the meeting to order at 6:30 pm. Those answering roll call were Tabbitha Kiener, Craig Wright, and Trey Carter. John Burns was unable to attend this meeting. Also present were City Attorney Raymond Vincent and Public works director Jeff Choate. Secretary Mary Hays recorded the minutes.

This meeting was called to discuss raising the water rates for Greenfield Utilities. A question had been asked about how much water they use and what they pay for that water. Greenfield is currently paying the same rate that all City of Geary customers are paying. The contract that the city has with Greenfield only allows for a review of the rates every 3 years, with notification to be delivered to Greenfield before February 1st of that year.

After some discussion on the water rates and the cost of producing treated water, Tabbitha Kiener made the motion seconded by Craig Wright to not make any changes to the water rates at this time. This subject will be reviewed again in three (3) years. Ayes: Trey Carter, Craig Wright, and Tabbitha Kiener. Nays: None.

Trey Carter made the motion seconded by Tabbitha Kiener to adjourn the meeting at 6:42 p.m. Ayes: Craig Wright, Tabbitha Kiener, and Trey Carter. Nays: None.

MEETING ADJOURNED

Passed and approved this 8 day of FEBUREY, 2018 by